Improving University Teaching: navigating innovations in teaching and learning
Simon Fraser University near Vancouver recently hosted the 34th IUT conference, a lively and welcoming four-day event combining plenary sessions, workshops, round tables, poster and digital sessions.   Although many presenters and delegates were from Canada and North America there was a strong international feel to the conference, plenty of formal and informal opportunities to share ideas and experiences and have stimulating discussions about strategies for supporting university students and staff.  Conference sessions addressed one of four themes

· Advancing Active Learning - What methods increase student engagement in the learning process? 

· Teaching Well with Technology - Where can technology be integrated into the learning experience in a way that benefits the student and assists with the long-term retention of information? 

· Creating a Community of Learners - How can we build relationships and interdependence among members of the learning community? 

· Promoting Cultural Attunement - Moving beyond "tolerance" and "competency”: how can we help learners to become more attuned to one another in a global society?

It is possible only to give a flavour of a conference on this scale.   Some of the highlights for me included Elaine Decker’s (Kwantlen Polytechnic University, California) pacy session on the use of comedy as a pedagogic tool  - take humour seriously and use it to explore challenging issues; a session on the role of social activities in building teacher networks and encouraging debate about learning and teaching (Leslie Richardson and Elizabeth Yost Hammer, Xavier University, US); and Thomas Ollsen’s account of Lund University’s development of a scheme to recognise and reward teaching excellence.  A half-hour round table discussion on Supporting Struggling Faculty was extremely well attended and could have continued for much longer! Less engaging were the (few) sessions which were extremely context-specific or lacking in criticality, but these were definitely the exception.   I certainly came away with plenty of ideas from this collegial and stimulating event and would recommend next year’s conference, to be held in Washington DC.  Thanks to Todd Zakrajsek and his team for a great time in a truly stunning setting.
